Delaval Gardens
Blyth
Northumberland
NE24 4DA

Head Teacher: Mrs D T Worrall BEd (Hons)

Telephone: 01670 353255
Email: admin@newdelaval.northumberland.sch.uk
Website: www.newdelavalprimary.co.uk

11th March 2021
Dear Parent/Carer

It was lovely to see so many parents and children at the school gates on Monday morning and I'm
glad to tell you we are now 4 days in and everyone is settling in really well. | am thrilled to have a
full school again!

Whilst school is open we are not yet back to normal, we are still observing all of the social
distancing measures that were in place at the end of last year to keep our school environment as
safe as possible for both our pupils and staff.

We have had a number of enquiries and comments from parents and neighbours around social
distancing and the new traffic restrictions around school so | thought it would be useful to share a
couple of reminders with you.

Face Coverings — these must be worn (unless you have a medical exemption) when dropping off
and collecting children and current social distancing rules must be adhered to at all times.

Road Restrictions — | would like to remind you that the road outside of school remains open to a
restricted number of vehicles such as blue badge holders, emergency vehicles and a very limited
number of local residents whose properties fall within the restricted area. Please be aware of this
whilst walking with your children to and from school.

Parking — please be respectful and thoughtful when parking and | would ask you to observe the
private parking restrictions in the estate opposite our school.

We are delighted to now have use of the gate into the pavilion. This has helped enormously with
social distancing difficulties at the front of school. For those parents who access school via this
gate can | remind you this is a local community facility to be enjoyed by all and at times there may
be workmen, vehicles or other users in the park. Children must stay with their parents and be
under close supervision in this area at all times. Once again, please avoid walking over or allowing
your child to play on the Bowling Green.

If you have any queries please contact the school office.

| look forward to the day in the not too distant future when we can welcome families and friends
back into school to enjoy some fun activities together.

Yours sincerely
T TWorraul_

Mrs D T Worrall
Headteacher
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